Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 

You asked:
Please can you provide the following information from the most recent scheduled (IE not by-elections) local elections held in your council area and from the General Election in 2017.
1. The number of Polling Stations / Polling Places in your council area. 

2. The number of Polling Station Inspectors appointed and their standard fee. 

3. The number of Presiding Officers appointed and their standard fee. 

4. The number of Poll Clerks appointed and their standard fee. 

5. The number of Counting Assistants appointed and their standard fee. 

6. The number of Senior Counting Assistants/Count Supervisors/Team Leader appointed and their standard fee. 

7. The number of Deputy Returning Officers appointed and their standard fee. 

8. The number of Postal Vote Opening Clerks (or similar) and their standard fee. 

9. The number of Postal Vote Opening Supervisors and their standard fee. 

10. If the previous elections this information has been supplied for were single or multiple elections (EG combined with a parish election or election of a Mayor) and if it was a multiple election how many of the Polling Stations/Places did this apply to if not all in your council area. 

11. In addition to any standard fee for the items 2-9 any additional fixed fees for training, travel or other items. 

Answer: 

To advise and assist you with this matter, I must clarify that the registration of electors is governed by the Representation of the People Act 1983 (The Act) as amended and under Section 8 of the Act, Leicester City Council must appoint an officer of the council to be the Electoral Registration Officer (ERO). 

Although appointed by the Council, the ERO does not carry out the duties or responsibilities of the post on behalf of the Council but in their own appointed capacity. 

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) does not list any appointed person under the Representation of People Act as being subject to FOIA. On that basis, the Council is under no statutory obligation to provide this information and does not choose to do so.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

